
 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 
Please contact your Avago Technologies field sales engineer or Contact Center 
(http://www.avagotech.com/contact/) for any questions or support requirements. 

 

 
 
Product Obsolescence Notification (PON) 
 
 
Issue Date: April 4, 2014 

 
PON #: OBS04042014OC1 

 
Dear Customer, 
 
Avago Technologies announces the obsolescence of a list of 10Gb/s PIN and APD ROSAs due to 
discontinuation of a key piece part by our supplier. This obsolescence will apply to the following part 
numbers. 

 
Current part number Description Recommended replacement part number  

B-1640L0 10Gb/s PIN and APD ROSA No replacement 

B-1640L1 10Gb/s PIN and APD ROSA No replacement 

B-1640L2 10Gb/s PIN and APD ROSA No replacement  

B-1641L1 10Gb/s PIN and APD ROSA No replacement  

B-1641L2 10Gb/s PIN and APD ROSA No replacement  
B-1643L2 10Gb/s PIN and APD ROSA No replacement  
1640L0 10Gb/s PIN and APD ROSA No replacement  
1640L1 10Gb/s PIN and APD ROSA No replacement  
1641L2 10Gb/s PIN and APD ROSA No replacement  
 
Formal customer notification begins on April 4, 2014 and the key milestones are: 
 

1. Final customer order date by September 16, 2014 
2. Final ship date to customer by March 30, 2015 

 
Orders are non-cancelable, non-returnable. 
 
Please note that Avago Technologies reserves the right to limit last time buy quantities based on 
capacity and material availability.  
 
There are no replacement part numbers for the 10Gb/s PIN and APD ROSAs.   
 
If you have any questions about this obsolescence, please do not hesitate to contact your local Avago 
Technologies sales representative or authorized distributors. 
 
 
 
Avago Technologies 
Fiber Optics Product Division 
350 West Trimble Road 
San Jose, CA 95131 
U.S.A. 


